
Suisun Bay National Reserve Fleet Assessment Project 

NOAA’s Damage Assessment, Remediation, 
and Restoration Program (DARRP) col-
laborates with other agencies, industry, and 
citizens to protect and restore coastal and 
marine resources threatened or injured by oil 
spills, releases of hazardous substances, and 
vessel groundings. 

Query Manager is a database that holds sediment and tissue chemistry 
results.  It is freely downloadable from NOAA’s website and can be used 
to extract queried data in table format for further evaluation or to display 
results on a map.

N
OAA’s Office of Response and 
Restoration is investigating 
environmental contaminants 
in and around the National 
Reserve Fleet in Suisun Bay, 
California. During the summer 

NOAA’s team collected surface and subsurface 
sediment samples, as well as tissue samples 
from mussels and clams. Samples were ana-
lyzed in the laboratory from late August through 
October for contaminants.  These data were 
validated and entered into a database for review 
and analysis.  A data report is planned for early 
2009. This fact sheet is part of continuing series 
of monthly updates. 

Recent Progress
NOAA received the tissue data for both mussels and clams 
from the analytical laboratories in November.  As with the 
previously collected sediment data all tissue samples went 
through a data validation process.  Data validation 
includes a detailed narrative regarding the project 
and sample results, chain-of-custody forms, ana-
lytical methods, and summaries of quality assur-
ance/quality control sample results (QA/QC), such 
as laboratory controls and instrument calibrations 
as well as standard and method blank results.  
This process helps to ensure data accuracy for 
the reported results.

The tissue data were entered into Query Man-
ager, NOAA’s environmental data management 
and query tool. NOAA continued to analyze the 
data results and developed a working draft report 
for technical review in mid December. NOAA 
conducted an on-line virtual meeting with stake-
holders on Dec. 18th to provide an overview of 
the working draft report.  The team demonstrated 
the use of the Query Manager database to ensure 
that stakeholders have full access to the project 
data.



Next Steps
NOAA has requested technical comments back on this working draft by 
January 16th in order to meet the schedule deadlines. 

If requested NOAA will meet one-on-one with stakeholders to clarify and 
questions they may have about the report or accessing these data.

NOAA will continue to revise the draft report and prepare for document re-
lease at the end of February.

This map show results of NOAA’s surface sediment grab sampling for 
paint chips and metal debris.

For More Information
Project leads:

Rob Ricker, (301) 713-4248 
Rob.Ricker@noaa.gov

Michele Jacobi, (206) 526-6830 
Michele.Jacobi@noaa.gov

To learn more about this project visit our Web site:  
http://www.darrp.noaa.gov/
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July to September: 
Chemical analysis 
of samples

January 2008 thru March: 
Information gathering

March thru April: 
develop draft 
sampling plan 

May to June:
Revise and finalize 
sampling plan

July: Field work

October: Data analysis and 
preliminary interpretations

November: Solicit preliminary 
comments from technical 
representatives of stakeholders

December to January 2009: 
Prepare draft report 
and recommendations

February 2009: 
Finalize report 

Suisun Bay Timeline
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